

# Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya (A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009) Koni, Bilaspur – 495009 (C.G.)

Depart	tment : Chen	nistry	
Acader	nic Year : 2023-2	24	
Sr. No.	Programme Code		Name of the Programme
01.	2136	B. Sc. Chemistry	

#### **Contents**

Sr. No.	Name of the Student	Page no.
1.	Aarchi Mishra	1-3
2.	Aarti Mahto	4-6
3.	Aavika Singh	7-9
4.	Amit Kumar Naik	10-12
5.	Anjali Singh Thakur	13-15
6.	Anu Gupta	16-18
7.	Anubha Tiwari	19-21
8.	Vibhuti Sharma	22-24
9.	Bidita Panda	25-28
10.	CHIRANJIVEE	29-31
11.	Damini Sahu	32-34
12.	Devraj Sendre	35-37
13.	DIMPLE DEWANGAN	38-40
14.	Dinesh Kumar Rai	41-43

#### गुरू घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय (केन्रीय विस्वविद्यालय अधिनयम 2009 क्र. 25 के अंतर्षत स्वागित केन्नीय विस्वविद्यालय) कोनी, बिलासपुर - 495009 (छ.ग.)



#### Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya (A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009) Koni, Bilaspur – 495009 (C.G.)

	-7,111	
15.	Ekta Sahu	44-47
16.	Harsh Ranjan Singh	48-51
17.	Harsha Sahu	52-54
18.	Harsh Vardhan Sahu	55-57
19.	Hemant Vaishnaw	58-60
20.	Jaimini Gupta	61-63
21.	Kishan Kumar	64-66
22.	Kumkum Narang	67-69
23.	Manshi Tiwari	70-72
24.	Megha Rai	73-75
25.	Neelam Chandravanshi	76-78
26.	NEHA PATEL	79-81
27.	Nidhi Soni	82-84
28.	Nikhil Kumarr Sahu	85-86
29.	Nikita Nayak	87-89
30.	Nikita Kurrey	90-92
31.	Nilesh Behra	93-95
32.	PAYAL PATEL	96-98
33.	Pooja Patel	99-101
34.	Pranjal Sharma	102-104
35.	Pratibha Yadav	105-107
36.	Rahul Kumar Dewangan	108-110
37.	Rahul Patel	111-113

#### गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय (केन्रीय विश्वविद्यालय अधिनयन 2009 क्र. 25 के अंतर्गत स्वापित केन्न्रीय विश्वविद्यालय) कोनी, बिलासपुर - 495009 (छ.ग.)



#### Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya (A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

Koni, Bilaspur - 495009 (C.G.)

38.	Rahul Sahade	114-116
39.	SAHIL SIDAR	117-119
40.	Shiwani rai	120-122
41.	Srishti Yadav	123-125
42.	Siddharth Singh Chouhan	126-128
43.	Surajchand Surjeet	129-131
44.	Usha Sidar	132-134
45.	Vatan Kurre	135-137
46.	Vikash Patel	138-140
47.	Yogesh Banjare	141-143

काच्यक्ष/Head एसायन शास्त्र विभाग Deptt. of Chemistry गुरू घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, बिलासपुर 495009 (छ.ग.)

Bilasnur 495009 (C G.)

#### Carbon Fiber Reinforced Polymers

A Project submitted to

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.)



In Partial fulfilment

For the award of the Degree

of

Bachelor of Science

in

Chemistry

By

Aarchi Mishra

Under the Guidance of

Dr. Subhash Banerjee

Research Center

Department of Chemistry,

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.)

MAY 2024

K-Spull Kungs J



#### FORWARDING CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that Aarchi Mishra has carried out the project in the Department of Chemistry, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya (A Central university), Bilaspur (C.G.) on the topic "Carbon Fiber Reinforced Polymers".

This project is submitted for the partial fulfilment of requirements for the degree of B.Sc. in Chemistry and forwarded to examiner for evolution.

I wish her every success in her life.

अध्यक्ष / Head 19/65/24 रसायन शास्त्र विभाग Deptt. of Chemistry गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, — क्रिलासपुर 495009 (छ.स.) Signature of the HOD

Dr. Goutam Kumar Patra, Professor Department of Chemistry, G.G.V. Bilaspur (C.G)

#### **Table of Contents**

S.No.	Topic	Page No.
Chapter - 1	Introduction to Carbon Fiber	1-5
1.1		1-1
1.2	History and Development	3-4
1.3	Classification of Carbon Fiber	4-5
Chapter - 2	Properties of CFRP's	6-9
2.1		7-7
2.2		7-7
2.3	Carbon Fiber has Good Tensile Strength	7-7
2.4	Carbon fiber is Corrosion Resistant	8-8
2.5	Fire Resistance	8-8
2.6	Non-Poisonous	8-8
2.7	Carbon fibre is expensive	8-8
2.8	Carbon Fibers are brittle	9-9
Chapter - 3	Applications of Carbon Fiber	10-18
3.1	Aerospace engineering	11-11
3.2	Civil engineering	11-12
3.3	Automotive engineering	12-13
3.4	Sports goods	13-14
3.5	Other uses for CFRP's include	14-14
3.6	Carbon Fibers in Biomedical Applications	14-18
Chapter - 4	Synthesis of Carbon Fiber	19-23
4.1	Steps Involved in the production of carbon fiber	20-23
Chapter – 5	Recycling and Reuse of Carbon Fiber Reinforced	24-30
59997	Polymers	26-26
5.1	Mechanical Recycling	27-29
5.2	Thermal processing	29-29
5.3	Solvolysis	29-30
5.4	Waste CFRPs as a carbon resource	29-30
Chapter - 6	Conclusion	31-33
hanter - 7	References	34-45



# DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY GURU GHASIDAS VISWAVIDYALAYA BILASPUR

(A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act, 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

#### A Project Report

On

#### "BIOPLASTICS FROM AGAR-AGAR"

Bachelor of Science VI Semester

Session: 2023-2024

#### SUBMITTED TO

Dr. BHASKAR SHARMA
(ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)
DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY
GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA
BILASPUR(C.G.)

#### SUBMITTED BY

AARTI MAHTO B.Sc VI SEMESTER ROLL NO,-21103102

K. Shurt polostra



#### DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY

#### GURU GHASIDAS VISWAVIDYALAYA BILASPUR

(A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act, 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

#### FORWARDING CERTIFICATE

This is to Certify that the project work entitled "BIOPLASTICS FROM AGAR-AGAR" submitted by this project is submitted for the partial fulfillment of requirements for the degree of B.Sc. in chemistry and forwarded to the examiner for evaluation. I wish her every success in her life.

Com uses leven

gestar de losalidarea. Com Crimona Vonesvidyalaya.

(Signature of HO(D;)

Prof. G. K. PATRA

HEAD

(DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY)

(Signature of Student)

#### TABLE OF CONTENTS

S. No.	Topic	Page No.
1.	Introduction	08-09
2.	Timeline of plastics	09-11
3.	Bioplastics and it's source	11-12
4.	Classification of bioplastics	12-13
5.	Agar-Agar: A biodegradable jelly from red algae	13-18
6.	Applications of bioplastics from Agar- Agar	19
7.	Result & Discussion	19
8	Advantages of bioplastics from Agar -Agar	20
9	Lifecycle of bioplastics	21
10	Conclusion	22
11	Reference	23-24

Ç

#### DFT STUDY ON ANTIOXIDANT PROPERTIES OF PHYTOCHEMICALS

A

Project Report

Submitted for fulfilment of the degree of

B.sc. Honours



## GURU GHASIDAS VISWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR (C.G.)

(A Central university established by Central University Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

BY

AAVIKA SINGH

Roll. No. - 21103103

Enrollment No. - GGV/21/07003

Under the Supervision of

DR. ASHISH KUMAR SINGH

(Associate Professor)

Department of Chemistry

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), 495009, India

Session 2023-2024

K. Sport (4)



# DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR, (C.G.), INDIA

#### CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that dissertation report on "DFT STUDY ON ANTIOXIDANT

PROPERTIES OF PHYTOCHEMICALS" is an authentic record of study reviewed by

Aavika Singh, a student of B.Sc. VI semester, Department of Chemistry, GGV.

The work presented in this dissertation is based on the literature survey and DFT calculations. It is submitted by her for the award of mentioned degree.

DR. GAUTAM KUMAR PATRA

Head of the Department रकायन कारण विश्वान
Dept. of Chamistry
Department of Chemistry प्राचीयार विकायिकालय,
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya,
विकायपुर 495009 (छ.ग.)
Bilaspur 495009 (C.G.)

Date: 19/05/24

Sign: Sta

#### CONTENT

1)

1

1

V

Abstract

- 1. Introduction
- 2. Quantum Chemical Methods

HF

DFT

- 3. Guassian Software
- 4. Basis Sets
- 5. Phytochemicals.
- 6. Gallic Acid
- 7. Input and Output files of Luteolin
- 8. Conclusion
- 9. Reference

# A REVIEW ON GREEN CATALYST & THEIR IMPORTANCE IN ENVIRONMENT

A Project Report Submitted to

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur, C.G.



In partial fulfillment of the requirement for the degree of

Bachelors of Science in Chemistry

Submitted by
Amit Kumar Naik
B.Sc. 6<sup>th</sup> Sem
Enrollment No. GGV/21/07006
Roll No.- 21103106

Supervisor

Dr. Bijnaneswar Mondal

Assistant Professor

Department of Chemistry

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

MAY 2024

## Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

(A Central University established under Central Universities Act 2009)

Prof. Goutam K. Patra Head of the Department



Department of Chemistry Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya Bilaspur - 495009, C.G.

#### FORWARDING CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that Mr. Amit Kumar Naik has completed the project work entitled as "A Review On Green Catalyst & Their Importance In Environment" under the supervision of Dr. Bijnaneswar Mondal, for the partial fulfillment of required degree of "Bechalors of Science in Chemistry".

To the best of my knowledge and belief of the project

- is original and has not been submitted anywhere for award of any degree.
- Fulfills the requirement of the Ordinance relating to the B.Sc. degree of the university.

I recommend the project report be forwarded to the respective examiners for evaluation.

Date: 19/5/1

Place: Bilaspur, C.G.

Signature of the HoD

उद्याहा / Hoad शतका ताला विश्वम Depti. of Chamistry मुरू धालीदास विश्वदियालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, विशासपुर 495009 (छ.म.) Bilaspur 495000 (C.G.)

#### TABLE OF CONTENTS

Entry	Content	Page No.
1.	Introduction	07
2.	History	07 - 09
3.	Types Of Catalysis	09 - 10
4.	Green Catalysis	10 - 11
5.	Features Of Green Catalysis	11 - 18
6.	Applications Of Green Catalyst	18 - 30
7.	Conclusion	31
8.	References	32

# Preparation, Structure & Applications d10. Metal Dithiocarbamate Complxes:

A Project Report Submitted to

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur, C.G.



In partial fulfillment of the requirement for the degree of

Bachelor's of Science in Chemistry Session: 2021-2024

Submitted by
ANJALI SINGH THAKUR
B.Sc. 6<sup>th</sup> Sem.
Enrollment No.
GGV/21/07007
Roll No.21103107

Supervisor

Dr. Suryabhan Singh
Assistant Professor
Department of Chemistry
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

And John Stand

# Vishwavidyalaya Ghasidas Guru

A Central University established under Central Universiti

Prof. Goutam K. Patra Head of the Department



Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya Bilaspur - 495009, C.G.

# FORWARDING CERTIFICATE

Suryabhan This is to certify that Mr. Anjall Singh Thakur has completed the project work entitled as "d10-Metal Dithiocarbamate complexes: Preparation, "Bachelor structure & applications" under the supervision of Dr. the partial fulfillment of required degree of Science in Chemistry". Singh, for

To the best of my knowledge and belief of the project

- is original and has not been submitted anywhere for award of any
- Fulfills the requirement of the Ordinance relating to the M.Sc. degree of the university. 3

I recommend the project report be forwarded to the respective examiners for evaluation.

Date: 19/05/2024

Place: Bilaspur, C.G.

Signature of the HoD

Guru Ghassdas Vishwavdyalaya, Ifansiya 495009 (8 4.)

# TABLE OF CONTENTS

	11110	rage 10.
1.	INTRODUCTION	I
ci	FUNCTIONAL GROUP	2
3.	CHARACTERIZATION OF DITHIOCARBAMATES	2-7
4	SYNTHESIS & STRUCTURE OF DITHIOCARBAMATE ANTON & LIGAND	8-11
vi	DIFFERENT DITHIOCARBAMATE COMPLEXES EXAMPLES	11-12
5.1	Cu (I) Dithiocarbamate complexes	11-12
5.1.1	Preparation of Copper (1) Dithiocarbamates	12
5.1.2	Preparation of N,N-diethyldithiocarbamate Copper (I), [Cu(µ3- \$2CNEt2)]4,(2)	13-14
5.1.3	Preparation of N,N-diisobuthyldithiocarbamate Copper (I), [Cu(µ3-S2CniBu2)]4,(3)	14
5.2	Zinc(II) dithiocarbamate complexes	14
52.1	Synthesis of Zinc(II) dithiocarbamate complixes	14-15
64	Structure & Geometry of Zinc(II) Dithiocarbamate	15-16
523	(Diphosphino)ethanegold(I) Dithiocarbamato Complexes (4-6).	16-18
524	Cd(II) And Hg(II) Complexes of N-Methyl-N- Phenyldithiocarbamate: The Single Crystal Structure of [(C6H5)(CH3)NCS2]4Hg2	18-19
52.4.1	Preparation of Complexes	19
52.4.1.1	Bis-(N-methyl-N-phenyldithiocarbamato)cadmium(II): CdL2 (2)	19-20
524.12	Bis(µ-N-methyl-N-phenyldithiocarbamato-S:S')bis-[(N-methyl-N-benyldithiocarbamato) Mercury(II)] Hg2L4	20
5.2.5	Structure & synthesis of Silver(I) Dithiocarbamate complexes	20-21
5.2.5.1	Synthesis of Zinc(II) and Silver(I) Dithiocarbamate Complexes	21
0.9	APPLICATION OF DITHIOCARBAMATES	21
6.1	Medicinal application of dithiocarbamates	21-23
0.1.2	Antimicrobial application of dithiocarbamates	23
6.1.3	Antibacterial application of dithiocarbamates	23-24
7.0	Agricultural application of dithiocarbamates	24
1.70	Application of diffilocarbamates as pesticides	24-25
0.6.6	Application of difflocarbamates as herbicides	25-26
	DEED CALCIES	26
	KEFKENCES	27-29



#### Department of Chemistry

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya . Bilaspur (C.G.) India

(A central university Established by the central universities act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

A

#### PROJECT REPORT

ON

# SYNTHESIS AND CHARACTERIZATION ON CELLULOSE BASED AEROGEL

Submitted for

Partial fulfillment of the requirement for the Degree of

Bachelor of Science (Hon's)

In

Chemistry

Under the guidance

Dr. ARTI SRIVASTAVA

Associate Professor

Department of Chemistry

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

Bilaspur (C.G.), 495009, India

Submitted by

ANU GUPTA

B.Sc. VIth Sem

Roll no - 21103108

Department of Chemistry

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

Capril 120hr



#### Department of Chemistry

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya , Bilaspur (C.G.) India (A central university Established by the central universities act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

#### DECLARATION

I hereby declare that the work presented in the Project entitled SYNTHESIS AND CHARACTERIZATION ON CELLULOSE BASED AEROGEL submitted to partial fulfillment of Bachelor of Science in Chemistry (Hon's) has been performed in the Department of Chemistry, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), under the guidance of Dr. Arti Srivastava is truly

The work presented in this project dissertation remains intellectual property of Department of Chemistry, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.).

Dr. ARTI SRIVASTAVA

Associate Professor

Department of Chemistry

ANU GUPTA

Anagrapta

B.Sc. VIth Sem

Roll no - 21103108



#### DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY

#### GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDALAYA, BILASPUR (C.G.) INDIA

(A CENTRAL UNIVERSITY ESTABLISHED BY THE CENTRAL UNIVERSITIES ACT. 2009 NO. 25 OF 2009)

#### APPROVAL CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project entitled, SYNTHESIS AND CHARACTERIZATION ON CELLULOSE BASED AEROGEL submitted by Miss Anu Gupta is approved for the award of Bachelor of Science (Hon's) in Chemistry.

Degl. of Chamintry
ges unclaim faculations,
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya,
Prof. Goutam Kumar Patra

**Head Of Department** 

Department of Chemistry, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

Bilaspur (C.G)



#### Department of Chemistry

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidvaluva, Bilaspur (C.G.) India

(A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

#### CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project entitled, "SYNTHESIS AND CHARACTERIZATION ON CELLULOSE BASED AEROGEL is submitted by Miss Anu Gupta in the partial fulfillment for the requirements for the award of Bachelor of Science Degree in Chemistry at Department of Chemistry, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya (A Central University, Bilaspur (C.G.) 495009), India is an authentic work carried out by her under my supervision and guidance.

To the best of my knowledge, the matter embodied in the project has not been submitted to any other University for the award of Degree or Diploma.

Dr. ARTI SRIVASTAVA

Associate Professor

Department of Chemistry

#### CONTENTS

- 1. INTRODUCTION
- 2. PROPERTIES OF CELLULOSE BASED AEROGEL
- 3. APPLICATIONS OF AEROGEL
- 4. STARTING MATERIAL
- 5. SYNTHESIS
- 6. RESULT
- 7. CHARACTERIZATION
- 8. CONCLUSION
- 9. REFERENCES

"Recent Trends in Nanomaterial and Nanocomposite for removal of Organic pollutants from waste water - A review"

> In partial fulfillment of degree of B.Sc. Chemistry VI Semester (Session:2021-24)



#### Department of Chemistry

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), INDIA

(A central University Established by the central Universities Act 2009 No.25 of 2009)

SUPERV

Prof. CharuArora

Professor Department of Chemistry Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya Bilaspur (C.G), 495009, INDIA

Anubha Tiwari Roll No.- 21103109 Enrollment no.- GGV/21/07009



#### Department of Chemistry Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.)

(A Central University Established by Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

#### CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that Anubha Tiwari has carried out this literature survey-based project under my supervision in the Department of Chemistry, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.) on the topic "Recent trends in nanomaterials and nanocomposites for removal of organic pollutants from waste water- A review".

She has worked diligently, methodically and collected literature sincerely and carefully,

To the best of our knowledge, the work presented in this project is original and has not been submitted anywhere. I recommend the project report be forwarded to the respective examiners for evaluation. I wish every success in her career and life.

SURMITTED BY Anubha Tiwari

B. Sc. Chemistry

SUPERVISED BY Dr.Charu Arora

Professor.

Department of Chemistry GGV, Bilaspur (C.G.)



#### Department of Chemistry

Guru GhashidasVishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.) 495009 [INDIA] (A Central University established by the Act of Parliament 2009 No. 25 of (2009)

#### FORWARDING CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that Anubha Tiwari has carried out under graduation dissertation project work on "RECENT TRENDS ON NANOMATERIAL AND NANOCOMPOSITE FOR REMOVAL OF ORGANIC WASTE FROM WASTE WATER" under the supervision of Prof. Charu Arora. This project work is submitted for the partial fulfillment of the required degree in chemistry and forwarded to the examiner forevaluation.

रसप्रांन शास्त्र विभाग Desti. of Chemistry 🕶 मुख प्रासीदास विश्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaye. बिलासपुर ४95009 (छ.ग.) HEAD OF DEPARTMENT Prof. Gautam Kumar patra DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY GGV BILASPUR (C.G.)

3

3

3

3

3

3

3

0

3

# GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA



# DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY

SESSION - 2023 -2024

#### A REVIEW ON -

"Chemosensor based on Schiff base for selective detection of Cr+3 ion"

### GUIDED BY -

Dr. Niraj Kumari

#### SUBMITTED BY -

Vibhuti Sharma 21103165 B.Sc. Chemistry 6<sup>th</sup> Semester

#### CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project report entitled "Chemosensor based on schiff base for the selective detection of Cr+3" done by VIBHUTI SHARMA Student of B.Sc. CHEMISTRY VI Semester of GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA BILASPUR-495009 (C.G.)



DEPARTMENT Of CHEMISTRY
GURU GHASIDAS UNIVERSITY, BILASPUR
CHHATTISGARH, INDIA

Signature of Supervisor

Dr. Niraj Kumari

Department of Chemistry

GGV, Bilaspur

Decit. of Chemistry
Signature of HOD
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya.
Prof. G.K. Patra.

Department of Chemistry GGV, Bilaspur

#### Introduction -

Metal ions are important role in the field of environmental, medical, bioinorganic and biochemistry [1,2,3,4]. Some of these metal ions have a critical role in the biological system for humans, animals, and plants; in fact, their absence can lead to serious problems such pernicious anemia, growth retardation, and cardiac disorders [5,6,7,8].

Cr<sup>+3</sup> ions are essential to metabolism because they produce adipose, protein, and carbohydrate metabolism and can promote some enzymatic activities. It serves as a vital vitamin and an insulin activator [9,10,]. Moreover, a high concentration of Cr(III) ions can harm cellular components and negatively impact cellular structure which can result in mutation and cancer [11,12].

There are numerous advanced analytical methods available to measure Cr<sup>+3</sup> ions at trace levels in a various of environmental samples. These techniques include capillary electrophoresis , high-performance liquid chromatography (HPLC) , atomic absorption and emission spectroscopy , inductively coupled plasma–optical emission spectrometry (ICP-OES), electrothermal atomic absorption spectrometry , anodic stripping voltammetry , and neutron activation analysis[13,14,15,16] . While these techniques offer high sensitivity, selectivity, and speed of assessment, they are costly, difficult to use, and require excessive sample pretreatment. Therefore, it is still necessary to develop sensitive, selective, technically simple, yet effective methods for detecting Cr<sup>+3</sup> ions and other contaminants at trace levels in a various of samples

Colorimetric and fluorescent chemosensors have gained attention recently as a potentially useful material for sensing metal ions by color change or fluorescence. The use of colorimetric and fluorescent organic chemosensors to identify Cr<sup>13</sup> ions has demonstrated significant success.

The World Health Organization (WHO) recommends a value of 0.05 mgL-1 for the concentration of chromium in drinking water

Schiff base –

Small organic compounds comprising N, O, and S, particularly Schiff bases that can function as ligands, are thought to be organic chemosensors with improved selectivity, sensitivity, and low production costs. Because of their tiny size and heteroatom content, these ligands dissolve easily in water. Schiff bases readily interact with various metal ions to provide analytical signals that may be measured[17].



#### shasidas vishwavidyalaya, bilaspur

#### गुरू घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय, विलासपुर

(didne feunfammen)

(A Central University exhabition by the Control Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)



#### A

#### PROJECT REPORT

#### ON

#### DFT STUDY ON ANTIOXIDANT PROPERTIES OF PHYTOCHEMICALS



A project submitted to GGU Bilaspur for the degree of Bachelor of Science in Chemistry

Submitted to-

Dr. Ashish Kumar Singh

Associate Professor

Department of Chemistry

Bilaspur (C.G.)

Submitted by-

Bidita Panda

B.Sc. Chemistry (VI SEM)

Enrolment No. - GGV/21/07012

R0II No. 21103112



#### Department Of Chemistry,

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G) 495009

(A Central University Established by the Central University Act 2009)

#### CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the Dissertation entitled "DFT study on antioxidant properties of Phytochemicals" is an authenticated record of review work done from March 2024 to May 2024, a student of B.Sc. (Hons.) Chemistry VI<sup>th</sup> semester, Department of Chemistry, GGV.

The work presented in this dissertation is based on the literature survey and DFT calculations. It is submitted by her for the award of abovementioned degree

19/05/24 य शास्त्र विकास

Deptt of Chamietry वृक्त भारतीय विकास होता हो य Guru Ghasides Vishwavidyalaya, fittering 455009 (U.H.)

HOD, Department of Chemistry

GGV, Bilaspur

#### CONTENTS:

#### Abstract

#### Introduction

- Quantum Chemical Methods
   DFT
- 2. Guassian Software
- 3. Basis Sets
- 4. Phytochemicals
- 5. Luteolin

#### Results and discussions

- 6. Mechanistic Study
- 7. Conclusion

#### REFERENCES

### A Review on Study of Antioxidant Properties of **Phytochemicals**

Project Report

Submitted for partial fulfilment of the degree of

B.Sc. Honours

Session 2023-2024



#### GURU GHASIDAS VISWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR (C.G.)

(A Central university established by Central University Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

BY

#### CHIRANJIVEE

Roll. No. - 21103114

Enrollment No. - GGV/21/07012

Under the Supervision of

Dr. Ashish Kumar Singh

Associate Professor

Department of Chemistry

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur-495009

(C.G.), India

ti Shut alosha



#### Department Of Chemistry,

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G) 495009

(A Central University Established by the Central University Act 2009)

#### CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project report entitled "A Review on Study of Antioxidant Properties of Phytochemicals" done by CHIRANJIVEE, Student of B.Sc. Chemistry VIth Semester of Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur-495009 (C.G.)

यह शास्त्र विभाग Deptt. of Chemistry गुरू घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaye,

Department of Chemistry

Guru Ghasida Vishwavidyalaya

Bilaspur- 495009

Date - 19/05/24

Place - Bilaspur



#### CONTENTS

#### ABSTRACT

- 1. INTRODUCTION
- ANTIOXIDANT PROPERTIES 2.
- PHYTOCHEMICALS 3.
- QUANTUM CHEMICAL METHODS 4.
  - HF
  - DFT
- GAUSSIAN SOFTWARE 5.
- GALLOCATACHOL 6.
- INTERMEDIATE 7.
- CALCULATION AND COMPARISON 8.
- CONCLUSION AND FUTURE ASPECTS 9.
- REFRENCES 10.

# **Review on Light Pollution**

A Project Report Submitted

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur



In partial fulfillment of the requirement for the degree of

Bachelor of Science in Chemistry

Submitted by

Damini sahu

Supervisor

Dr. Bharat Lal Sahu

### Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

(A Central University established under Central Universities Act 2009)

Dr. G. K. Patra Professor & Head M.Sc., Ph.D.

Former Dean, School of Physical Sciences



Department of Chemistry Guru Ghasidas University Bilaspur-495009, CG, India

patra29in(ayahoo.co.in

+91-7587312992 +91-9433378801

Bilaspur, Date:

Ref. No.

### FORWARDING CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that Damini sahu has completed the project work entitled "Review on Light pollution" under the supervision of Dr. Bharat Lal Sahu, for the partial fulfillment of required degree of "Bachelor of Science" and forwarded to the Examiner for evaluation.

I wish her every success in the future life.

Date: 19/05/24

Place: Bilaspur

Signature of the Head अध्यक्ष / Head रहावन समय विश्वान Dept. of Chemistry गृह प्रासीदास विश्वविद्यालय, गृह्य (Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, विश्वविद्यालय, 195009 (छ.ग.)

### INDEX

S. No.	Content	Page No.
1.	Summary	1
2.	Introduction	1-6
3.	Mapping of light pollution	7
1	Case studies from the different parts of the world	10-20
5.	Conclusion	21
6.	References	22-29

### GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA BILASPUR (C.G.)



### ( DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY )

### DISSERTATION ON

### ANTIBACTERIAL NEEM SOAP

(Partial fulfillment of the requirement for the degree)

### SUBMITTED BY

DEVRAJ SENDRE ROLL NO. – 21103117 ENROLL NO. - GGV/21/07017 B.Sc. – VI th semester

### **GUIDED BY**

Dr. S.K. SINGH Associate Professor

C. Shung mesh



### GURU GHASIDAS VISWAVIDYALAYA BILASPUR (C.G.)

(A Central university established by Central University Act 2009

No. 25 of 2009)

### **CERTIFICATE**

This is to certify that dissertation report on <u>ANTI BACTERIAL NEEM</u>

<u>SOAP</u> an authentic record of study reviewed by Devraj sendre a student of B.Sc. chemistry VI semester, Department of Chemistry of this university.

अध्यक्ष / Hand रचायन शास्त्र विश्वव Deptt. of Chomistry पुल पासीवास विश्वविद्यालय, GunLTinGatataru, RAHRyalaya, विज्ञास्थर ४९५००० (स. ग.)

Email: patra29in@yahoo.co.in

ofessor and Head of Department

Mobile No: 7587312992

partment of Chemistry

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

Date: 19/01/24

place : Bilaspur



### RU GHASIDAS VISWAVIDYALAYA BILASPUR (C.G.)

(A Central university established by Central University Act 2009

No. 25 of 2009)

### **CERTIFICATE**

This is to certify that dissertation report on ANTI BACTERIAL NEEM

SOAP an authentic record of study reviewed by Devraj sendre a student of B.Sc. chemistry VI semester, Department of Chemistry of this university.

Dr. SUNIL KUMAR SINGH Email: singh.skumar@gmail.com

Assistant Professor Mobile No: 7999540279

Department of Chemistry

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

Data: 19 5 2-4 Sign:

Bilaspur

### Review on Soil Quality of Central Chhattisgarh

A Project Report Submitted

to

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur



In partial fulfillment of the requirement for the degree of

Bachelor of Science in Chemistry

Submitted by

**Dimple Dewangan** 

Supervisor

Dr. Bharat Lal Sahu

Department of Chemistry

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur-495009 (C.G.)

(2024)

### Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

(A Central University established under Central Universities Act 2009)

Dr. G. K. Patra Professor & Head M.Sc., Ph.D.

Former Dean, School of Physical Sciences



Department of Chemistry **Guru Ghasidas University** Bilaspur-495009, CG, India

patra 29 in a vahoo co in +91-7587312992



+91-9433378801

Ref. No.

Bilaspur, Date:

### FORWARDING CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that Dimple Dewangan has completed the project work entitled "Review on Soil Quality of Central Chhattisgarh" under the supervision of Dr. Bharat Lal Sahu, for the partial fulfillment of required degree of "Bachelor of Science" and forwarded to the Examiner for evaluation.

I wish her every success in the future life.

Date: 19/05/2024

Place: Bilaspur

Signature of the Head एसामन शास्त्र विभाग Deptt, of Chowistry पुरु पासीदास विश्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, वितासपुर 495009 (छ.प.) Blaspur 495009 (C.G.)

### INDEX

S. No.	Content	Page No.
1.	Summary	1
2.	Introduction	2-9
3.	Objectives of the proposed work	10
4.	Materials and methods	10-12
5.	Data collection	12-15
6.	Results and discussion	15-22
7.	Conclusion	22
8.	References	23-26

## Carbene Based Ligand And their complexes with Iridium

A Project Report Submitted to

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur, C.G.



In partial fulfilment of the requirement for the degree of

Bachelor of Science in Chemistry

Submitted by
Dinesh Kumar Rai
B.Sc 6<sup>th</sup> Sem
Roll No. - 21103119
Enroll No: GGV/21/07019

Supervisor

Dr. Suryabhan Singh
Assistant Professor
Department of Chemistry
Guru GhasidasVishwvidyalaya

May 2024

XXXXX

## Vishwavidyalaya Ghasidas Guru

Central University established under Central Universities

Prof. G. K. PATRA Head of Department



Department of Chemistry
Guru Ghasidas
Vishwavidyalaya
Bilaspur-495009, C.G.

## CERTIFICATE FORWARDING

arbene Based Ligand And their complex with Iridium under the supervision of Dr. Suryabhan This is to certify that Mr. Dinesh Kumar Rai has completed the project work entitled as ingh for the partial fulfillment of required degree of "Bachelor of Science in Chemistry".

To the best of my knowledge and belief of the project

- 1) is original and has not been submitted anywhere for award of any degree.
- 2) Fulfills the requirement of the Ordinance relating to the M.Sc. degree of the university.

I recommend the project report be forwarded to the respective examiners for evaluation.

ate: 19/5/24

Place: Bilaspur, C.G.

Signature of the HoD
Syratury Head
venture area faunt
Depti of Chowietry
res sirelians farefamen,
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya
filmereya 495009 (F.T.)

# TABLE OF CONTENTS

Entry	Content	Page No.
	Introduction of carbene ligand	0.0
	What is carbine ligand	07-08
	Types of carbene ligand	01-80
-	Properties of carbine ligand	10-12
	Complexes of carbine ligand	12-15
	Geometry of carbine ligand	15-16
	Use of carbine ligand	16-18
	Physical properties of carbine ligand	61-81
	Application of carbine ligand	19-20
	Complexes of carbine ligand with iridium	21-22
	Metal complexe with di (N-heterocyclic carbine) ligand bearing a rigid ortho meta or para phenylene bridge	23-24
	Iridium(I) Complexes with Hemilabile N- Heterocyclic Carbenes: Efficient and Versatile Transfer Hydrogenation Catalysts	24-25
	Mechanistic Studies of Alkene Isomerization Catalyzed by CCCPincer Complexes of Iridium	26-26
	Synthesis of Iridium Pyridinyl N-Heterocyclic Carbene Complexes and Their Catalytic Activities on Reduction of Nitroarene.	27-28
	Iridium(I) Compounds as Prospective Anticancer Agents: Solution Chemistry, Antiproliferative Profiles and Protein Interactions for a Series of Iridium(I) N-Heterocyclic Carbene Complexes.	a 28-29
	CONCLUSION	29-30
	References	31-33

### A REVIEW PROJECT ON



### Electrochemical sensor for

### Detection of the Serotonin

In partial fulfillment of the requirement for the degree of BSc Chemistry

### Dissertation Report

Submitted by:

Ekta Sahu

Roll NO. 21103120

BSc. Chemistry

Under the supervision of

DR. UDAY P. AZAD

ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR

GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA

KONI, BILASPUR-495009 (C.G.)

### CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project report entitled "electrochemical sensor for detecting serotonin" done by Ekta Sahu of B.Sc. CHEMISTRY VI Semester of Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya Bilaspur-495009 (C.G.)



DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY

(GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA)

SIGNATURE OF HOD

PROFESSOR DEPT. OF CHEMISTRY

GGV BILASPUR 495009

SIGNATURE OF GUIDE

LDR. UDAY P. AZAD

ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR

GGV BILASPUR- 495009 (C.G.)

DATE-19-05-2024

### CONTENT

- · Introduction.
- Role of serotonin in our body.
- Biological functions and structure.
- · Serotonin level.
- · Role of serotonin in recreational drugs.
- Electrochemical sensor.
- Electrochemical detection.
- · Types of electrochemical sensor.
- Advantages.
- · Limitations .
- · How to detect serotonin.
- Electrochemical detection of serotonin based on a poly(bromocresol green) film and Fe3O4 nanoparticles.
- · Conclusion.
- · Reference.

### Project Report On

### Characterization Techniques used for the Analysis of Phytochemical Constituents

In partial fulfillment of degree of B. Sc. Chemistry VI Semester (Session: 2021-24)



### Department of Chemistry

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), INDIA

(A central University Established by the central Universities Act 2009 No.25 of 2009)

### SUPERVISED RYSIO

Prof. CharuArora

9 9 9

3

9

3

5

3

3

3

3

.

.

3

9

2

Professor Department of Chemistry Guru GhasidasVishwavidyalaya Bilaspur (C.G), 495009, INDIA

SUBMITTED BY -

Harsh-Kalfjan Singh Roll No.- 21103121 Enrollment no.- GGV/21/07021



2224466666660000000

### Department of Chemistry

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.)

(A Central University Established by Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

### CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that Harsh Rajput has carried out this literature survey-based project under my supervision in the Department of Chemistry, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.) on the topic "Characterization Techniques for the analysis of phytochemical constituents".

He has worked diligently, methodically and collected literature sincerely and carefully.

To the best of our knowledge, the work presented in this project is original and has not been submitted anywhere. I recommend the project report be forwarded to the respective examiners for evaluation. I wish every success in his career and life.

SUBMITTED BY

Harsh Rajput

B. Sc. Chemistry

cham Alak SUPERVISED BY

Dr. Charu Arora

Professor,

Department of Chemistry

GGV, Bilaspur (C.G.)



### Department of Chemistry

Guru GhashidasVishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.) 495009 [INDIA]

(A Central University established by the Act of Parliament 2009 No. 25 of (2009)

### FORWARDING CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that Harsh Ranjan Singh has carried out under-graduation dissertation project work on "Characterization Techniques used for the analysis of phytochemical constituents" under the supervision of Prof. Charu Arora. This project work is submitted for the partial fulfillment of the required undergraduate degree in chemistry and forwarded to the examiner for evaluation.

अस्त्रका / Head प्राप्त वास्त्र विभाग Deptt. of Chamistry गुरू पालीदास विश्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaye, वितासपुर 495009 (छ.ग.)

HEAD OF DEPARTMENT
Prof. Gutam Kumar patra
DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY
GGV, BILASPUR



### DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY

### GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR

(A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act, 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

A Literature-Based Project Report

On

### "BIOPLASTICS FROM POTATO STARCH"

Bachelor of Science VI Semester

Session: 2023-2024

### SUBMITTED TO:

Dr. BHASKAR SHARMA

(ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY

GURU GHASIDAS CENTRAL UNIVERSITY BILASPUR (C.G.)

### SUBMITTED BY:

HARSHA SAHU

B.S.c.VI SEMESTER

ROLL NO. 21103122

K. Shistisha



### DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY

### GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR

(A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act, 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

### FORWARDING CERTIFICATE

This is to Certify that the project work entitled "BIOPLASTICS FROM POTATO STARCH" submitted by HARSHA SAHU. This project is submitted for the partial fulfillment of requirements for the degree of B.Sc. in Chemistry and forwarded to the examiner for evaluation. I wish her every success in her life.

SYZE / Head enter from Dech of Charactry
as united fasticuling,
Guru Ghaskins Vinhwavidystaya,
financia 495009 (1875.)
(Signature of H.O.D.)

Prof. G.K. PATRA

### TABLE OF CONTENT

S. NO.	TOPIC	PAGE NO.
1.	Introduction	07-09
2.	Preparation of Bioplastic from potato starch	09-12
3.	Different methodologies adopted for the preparation of plastic film from potato starch	12-14
4.	Observation and result	13-16
5.	Application of Bioplastic	16-17
6.	Pros and cons of Bioplastic	17-19
7.	Conclusion -	19
8.	References	20

### A Project Report On

### A review on removal of nuclear waste using nanocomposites

In partial fulfillment degree of B.Sc. Chemistry VI Semester (Session: 2021-2024)



### Department of Chemistry

Guru Ghasidasvishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.),INDIA

(A central University Established by the central Universities Act 2009 No.25 of 2009)

SUPERVISED BY- ALOU

Prof. CHARU ARORA

Professor Department of Chemistry Guru ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya Bilaspur (C.G), 495009, INDIA SUBMITTED BY -

HARSHVARDHAN SAHU Roll No. 21103123 GGV/21/07023



### Department of Chemistry Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.)

(A Central University Established by Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

### CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that Harshvardhan Sahu has carried out this literature survey-based project under my supervision in the Department of Chemistry, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.) on the topic "A review on the removal of nuclear waste using nanocomposites".

He has worked diligently, methodically and collected literature sincerely and carefully.

To the best of our knowledge, the work presented in this project is original and has not been submitted anywhere. I recommend the project report be forwarded to the respective examiners for evaluation. I wish every success in his career and life.

Harshvardhan Sahu

B. Sc. Chemistry

SUPERVISED BY

Dr. Charu Arora

Professor,

Department of Chemistry

GGV, Bilaspur (C.G.)



### DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR

(A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act, 2009 No.25 of 2009)

A Literature-Based and Project Report
On

### "BIOPLASTICS FROM GELATIN POWDER"

Bachelors of Science VI Semester Session: 2023-2024

### SUBMITTED TO

DR. BHASKAR SHARMA
(ASSISTANT PROFESSOR
DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY
GURU GHASIDAS CENTRAL UNIVERSITY
BILASPUR (C.G.)

### SUBMITTED BY

HEMANT VAISHNAW B.Sc. VI SEMESTER ROLL NO. 21103125



### DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR

(A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act, 2009 No.25 of 2009)

### FORWARDING CERTIFICATE

This is to Certify that the project work entitled "BIOPLASTICS FROM GELATIN POWDER" Submitted by HEMANT VAISHNAW this project is submitted for the partial fulfilment of requirements for the degree of B.Sc. in Chemistry and forwarded to the examiner for evaluation. I wish her every success in her life.

Guru Green (Signalure of M.CAD.)

Prof. G.K. PATRA

S

U

W

HEAD

(DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY)

(Signature of Student)

HEMANT VAISHNAW

### TABLE OF CONTENT

V

V

V

Ô

3

3

3

v

3

S, No.	Topic	Pg. No.
1.	Introduction	7 - 9
2.	Plastics	10
3.	Bioplastics	11 - 13
4.	Physico-chemical Characterization	13
5.	Benefits and Drawbacks	13 - 14
6.	Materials and Method	14 -16
7.	Understanding Gelatin Bioplastics Science	17
8.	Biodegradation in Soil Tensile strength Economic feasibility	18 - 19
9.	Fourier Transform Infrared Spectroscopy	20
10.	Application of Bioplastics	20
11.	Conclusion	21
12.	Reference	21 - 22

### Synthesis and characterization of silver nanoparticle

A Project Report Submitted

To

GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA ,BILASPUR



In partial fulfilment of the requirement for the degree of

Bachelor of scince

In

CHEMISTRY

SUBMITTED BY

JAIMINI GUPTA

UNDER THE SUPERVISION

DR. UDAY PRATAP AZAD

### Department of chemistry

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur 495009 (C.G.)

### GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA

(A Central University established under Central university act 2009, A++)

Dr. Gautam kumar patra

Head of the department



Department of Chemistry Guru Ghasidas University Bilaspur (C.G)

### FORWARDING CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that miss. Jaimini Gupta has completed the project work entitled " synthesis and characterization of silver nanoparticle " under the supervision of Dr. Uday Pratap Azad .for the partial fulfillment of required degree of Bachelor of science in chemistry and forwarded to the examiner for evaluation.

I wish her every success in the future life.

19/05/24 Date:

Place: Bilaspur

गस धारीदाम चिम्पविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, DESCRIPT 495000 (W.W.) 1 105mg (C.G.)

### Contents:

ABSTRACT:	
INTRODUCTION:	B
HISTORY:	9
NANOPARTICLE:	10
PROPERTIES OF NANOPATICLES:	11
SYNTHETIC METHODOLOGY OF SILVER NANOPARTICLES:	12
GREEN SYNTHETIC METHODOLOGY OF SILVER NANOPARTICLE:	13
CHEMICAL SYNTHETIC METHODOLOGY OF SILVER NPS:	
PYSICAL SYNTHETIC METHODOLOGY OF SILVER NANOPARTICLES	
BIOSYNTHETIC METHODOLOGY OF SILVER NANOPARTICLES:	
CHARACTERIZATION:	
X-RAY DIFFRACTION :	17
APPLICATIONS:	1 1
RESULT AND DISCUSSION:	
REFERENCES:	
	21
LIST OF FIGURES:	
Figure 1	19
Figure 2	
Figure 3	15
Figure 4	16
Figure 5	17

# A Review on Study of NHC Carbene Ligand and Their Ru

Complex

<

Project Report

Submitted for partial fulfilment of the degree of

B.Sc. Honours

Session 2023-2024



# GURU GHASIDAS VISWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR (C.G.)

(A Central university established by Central University Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

BY

## KISHAN KUMAR

Roll. No. - 21103127

Enrolment No. - GGV/21/07027

Under the Supervision of

Dr. SURYABHAN SINGH

**Assistant Professor** 

Department of Chemistry

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur-495009

(C.G.), India



## Department Of Chemistry,

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G) 495009

(A Central University Established by the Central University Act 2009)

### CERTIFICATE

of B.Sc. Chemistry VIth Semester of Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur-Antioxidant Properties of Phytochemicals" done by KISHAN KUMAR, Student This is to certify that the project report entitled "A Review on Study of 495009 (C.G.)

Signature of HOD

Department of Chemistry
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya
Bilaspur- 495009

Date - 19/05/24

Place - Bilaspur

### CONTENT

- · INTRODUCTION
- · TYPES OF NHCs LIGAND
- SYNTHESIS OF NHCs LIGAND
- · COMPLEX OF NHCs CARBENE WITH Ru
- N-HETEROCYCLIC CARBENE LIGAND REACTION
  - · APPLICATION
- CONCLUSION
  - REFERENCE

### DFT study on antioxidant properties of Phytochemicals

A Dissertation proposal

For

Partial fulfillment of the requirement for the award of the degree of

### Bachelor of Science in Chemistry

Session (2021-2024)

Submitted by

Kumkum Narang

BSc 6th semester

Enrollment no -GGV/21/07028

Roll no -21103128

Under the supervision of

Dr. Ashish Kumar Singh

Professor



DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY

GURU GHASIDAS UNIVERSITY

BILASPUR (C. G.)

K. Shut Joshit



### DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY

### GURU GHASIDAS UNIVERSITY, BILASPUR 495009

(A Central University established by Central University Act 2009 No -25 of 2009)

### CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the Dissertation entitled "DFT study on antioxidant properties of Phytochemicals" is an authenticated record of review work from January 2024 to May 2024 by Kumkum Narang a student of BSc hons Chemistry 6th semester,

Department of Chemistry, GGV

The work presented in this dissertation is based on the literature survey and is submitted by her for the award of above mentioned degree .

Head, Department of Chemistry

GunGGV, Bilaspur (19.4.)

### CONTENT

ABSTRACT

INTRODUCTION

DFT STUDY - QUANTUM CHEMICAL

- COMPUTATIONAL STUDY
- CALCULATION

### RESULT AND DISCUSSION

- DFT ANALYSIS QUANTUM CHEMICAL CALCULATION
- DFT CALCULATIONS OF IR SPECTRA
- GAUSSIAN CALCULATION SUMMARY

CONCLUSION AND FUTURE ASPECTS

REFERENCE

### GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR

(A Central University Established By The Central University Act, 2009 No. 25 of 2009)



### DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY

A LITERATURE BASED PROJECT REPORT

ON

### "GREEN ROAD MAP TO GREEN DRY CLEANING"

### BACHELOR OF SCIENCE VI SEMESTER SESSION 2023-24

### **SUPERVISOR**

DR. S.K SINGH

ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR

**DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY** 

**GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA** 

### SUBMITTED BY

MANSHI TIWARI

**BSC VI SEMSTER** 

ROLL NO- 21103129

ENROLLEMENT NO.

GGV/21/07029

### GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR

(A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act, 2009 No. 25 of 2009)



### DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY

### FORWARDING CERTIFICATE

This is to Certify that the project work entitled "GREEN ROAD MAP TO GREEN DRY CEANING." Submitted by this project is submitted for the partial fulfillment of requirements for the Degree of B.Sc. in Chemistry and forwarded to the examiner for evaluation. I wish her every success in her life.

(Signature of H.O.D.)

Dr. G.K. PATRA

\_H255 [0.6] /

(Signature of Student)

MANSHI TIWARI

# A Review on **Diels-Alder Reaction**

A Project Report Submitted to

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur, C.G.



In partial fulfillment of the requirement for the degree of

**Bachelor of Science** Chemistry

# Submitted by

Megha Rai

B.sc. 6th Sem

Enrollment No. GGV/21/07030

Roll No. 21103130

# Supervisor

Dr. Bijnaneswar Mondal

Assistant Professor

Department of Chemistry

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

# Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

(A Central University established under Central Universities Act 2009)

Prof. Goutam K. Patra Head of the Department



Department of Chemistry Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya Bilaspur - 495009, C.G.

# FORWARDING CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that Miss Megha Rai has completed the project work entitled as "A Review On Diels- Alder Reaction" under the supervision of Dr. Bijnaneswar Mandal, for the partial fulfillment of required degree of "Bachelor of Science in Chemistry".

To the best of my knowledge and belief of the project

- is original and has not been submitted anywhere for award of any degree.
- Fulfills the requirement of the Ordinance relating to the M.Sc. degree of the university.

I recommend the project report be forwarded to the respective examiners for evaluation.

Date: 19/65/24

Place: Bilaspur, C.G.

Signature of the HoD

अध्यक्ष / शंकवर्ष प्रतायन श्रम्म विभाग Deptt. of Chomistry गुरू प्रासीदास विश्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, विकासपुर 495009 (ए.ग.) Bilaspur 495009 (C.G.)

# TABLE OF CONTENTS

Entry	Content	Page No.
1.	Introduction	01-03
2.	Mechanism of the Reaction	03
3.	Theoretical background of the Reaction	03-06
4.	Stereoselectivity of the Reaction	06-08
5.	Factor Affecting of the reaction	08-10
6.	Abnormal Diels-Alder Reaction	10-12
7.	Application of the reaction	13-14
8.	Recent developments of the Reaction	15-16
9.	Conclusion	16
10.	Reference	16-17
	(%)	

# Review on Noise Pollution in Bilaspur Region

A Project Report Submitted

to

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur



In partial fulfillment of the requirement for the degree of

Bachelor of Science in Chemistry

Submitted by

Neelam Chandravanshi

Supervisor

Dr. Bharat Lal Sahu

Department of Chemistry

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur-495009 (C.G.)

(2024)

# **Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya**

(A Central University established under Central Universities Act 2009)

Dr. G. K. Patra Professor & Head M.Sc., Ph.D.

Former Dean, School of Physical Sciences



Department of Chemistry Guru Ghasidas University Bilaspur-495009, CG, India

patra29in@yahoo.co.in

+91-7587312992 +91-9433378801

Ref. No.

Bilaspur, Date:

# FORWARDING CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that Neelam Chandravanshi has completed the project work entitled 
"Review on Noise Pollution in Bilaspur Region" under the supervision of Dr. Bharat

Lal Sahu, for the partial fulfillment of required degree of "Bachelor of Science" and forwarded to the Examiner for evaluation.

I wish her every success in the future life.

Date:

19/05/24

Place: Bilaspur

Signature of the Head

उत्पास/Hood रक्षावन ग्रास्त्र विकास Dept. of Chamistry गुरू पासीवास विकारियालय, Guni Ghasidas Vishwandyalaya, विकासम्बर्ध 495000 (छ.स.) Blaspur 495000 (С.G.)

# INDEX

S. No.	Content	Page No.
1.	Summary	i
2.	Introduction	1-10
3,	Methodology	11-23
4.	Results and discussion	24
5.	Conclusion	25
6.	References	26-27



# GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDALAYA, BILASPUR (C.G.) INDIA

(A CENTRAL UNIVERSITY ESTABLISHED BY THE CENTRAL UNIVERSITIES ACT. 2009 NO. 25 OF 2009)

### A PROJECT ON

# "SYNTHESIS AND CHARACTERIZATION OF GRAFT CO-POLYMERIC HYDROGEL "

Submitted for

Partial fulfilment of the requirement for the degree of

BACHELOR OF SCIENCE (HON'S) (CHEMISTRY)

UNDER THE GUIDANCE OF -

DR. ARTI SRIVASTAVA

Associate Professor

Department of Chemistry

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidalaya

Bilaspur, (C.G.) 495001, INDIA

SUBMITTED BY -

MS. NEHA PATEL

B.Sc. chemistry VI sem.

Roll no. -21103134

Enrollment no.- GGV/21/07034

Batch: 2021-24





# DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDALAYA, BILASPUR (C.G.) INDIA

(A CENTRAL UNIVERSITY ESTABLISHED BY THE CENTRAL UNIVERSITIES ACT. 2009 NO. 25 OF 2009)

### DECLARATION

I Neha Patel, hereby declare that the project titled " Synthesis And Characterization Of Graft Co-polymeric Hydrogel " presented in this dissertation is the result of my own work and has been conducted for the purpose of partial fulfilment of the requirements for the degree of Bachelor of Science Honours in Chemistry.

This research was undertaken in the esteemed laboratories of the Department of Chemistry, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidalaya, Bilaspur, under the meticulous guidance and supervision of Dr. Arti Srivastava, whose invaluable support and expertise have contributed significantly to the successful execution of this project. I affirm that all experiments, data analyses, and interpretations presented herein are original and have been carried out diligently and ethically in accordance with the highest standards of scientific integray. Furthermore, I acknowledge that while the primary focus of this project is the synthesis and characterization of hydrogels, the literature review incorporated within this dissertation remains the intellectual property of the Department of Chemistry, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.).

Neha Patel

B.Sc. VITH semester

(21103134)



### GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDALAYA, BILASPUR (C.G.) INDIA

(A CENTRAL UNIVERSITY ESTABLISHED BY THE CENTRAL UNIVERSITIES ACT. 2009 NO. 25 OF 2009)

### CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project entitled, "Synthesis And Churacterization Of Graft Copolymeric Hydrogel" submitted by Miss Neha Patel in the partial fulfillment for the
requirements for the award of Bachelor of Science Degree in Chemistry at Department of
Chemistry, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya (A Central University), Bilaspur (C.G.), India is
an authentic work carried out by her under my supervision and guidance. To the best of my
knowledge, the matter embodied in the project has not been submitted to any other
University/Institute for the award of Degree or Diploma.

DR. ARTI SRIVASTAVA

Associate Professor

Department Of Chemistry

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidalaya,

Bilaspur (C.G), India



### GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDALAYA, BILASPUR (C.G.) INDIA

(A CENTRAL UNIVERSITY ESTABLISHED BY THE CENTRAL UNIVERSITIES ACT. 2009 NO. 25 OF 2009)

### APPROVAL CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project entitled, "Synthesis And Characterization Of Graft Copolymeric Hydrogel" submitted by Miss Neha Patel is approved for the award of Bachelor of Science (Hon's) in Chemistry.

> अहर्यन / Head कामन शास्त्र विकास प्रकार प्राप्त विकासियालय, प्रकार प्राप्त विकासियालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, विकासपुर 495009 (छ.म.) Baaspur 495009 (C.G.)

> > Head of Department

Department of Chemistry

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidalaya,

Bilaspur (C.G.)

### CONTENTS:-

- 1. INTRODUCTION
- 2. CLASSIFICATION OF HYDROGEL PRODUCTS:
  - 2.1 Classification based on Source
  - 2.2 Classification according to Polymeric Composition
  - 2.3 Classification based on Configuration
  - 2.4 Classification based on Type of Cross-linking
  - 2.5 Classification based on Physical Appearance
  - 2.6 Classification according to Network Electrical Charge
- 3. TECHNOLOGIES ADOPTED IN HYDROGEL PREPARATION
  - 3.1 Types of Polymers Used
  - 3.2 General Preparation Techniques
  - 3.3 Polymerization Techniques
  - 3.4 . Key Components in Hydrogel Preparation
  - 3.5 Cross-linking Agents
- 4. TECHNICAL CHARACTERISTICS OF HYDROGELS
- 5. HYDROGEL AND THEIR VARIOUS APPLICATIONS
- 6. PROCESS DESIGN CONSIDERATIONS
- 7. PROCEDURE FOR SYNTHESIS
- 8. CHARACTERIZATION
  - 8.1 FTIR SPECTRUM
  - 8.2 XRD ANALYSIS
- 9. CONCLUSION
- 10. REFERENCES

# Synthesis and Characterization of ZnO Nanoparticles for Antimicrobial Profile

A Project Report Submitted to Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur, C.G.



In partial fulfillment of the requirement for the degree of

**Bachelors of Science** in Chemistry

Submitted by

Supervisor

Nidhi Soni

Dr. Bijnaneswar Mondal

B.Sc. 6th Sem

**Assistant Professor** 

Enrollment No. GGV/21/07035 Department of Chemistry

Roll No.21103135

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

Page 1

# Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

(A Central University established under Central Universities Act 2009)

Prof. Goutam K. Patra Head of the Department



Department of Chemistry Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya Bilaspur-495009, C.G.

# FORWARDING CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that Miss. Nidhi Soni has completed the project work entitled as "Synthesis and Characterization of Zno Nanoparticles for Antimicrobial Profile" under the supervision of Dr. Bijnaneswar Mondal, for the partial fulfillment of required degree of "Bachelors of Science in Chemistry".

To the best of my knowledge and belief of the project

- is original and has not been submitted anywhere for award of any degree.
- Fulfills the requirement of the Ordinance relating to the M.Sc. degree of the university.

I recommend the project report be forwarded to the respective examiners for evaluation.

Date: 19/05/24

Place: Bilaspur, C.G.

Signature of the HoD

रतायन शास्त्र विश्वन Depti. of Chemistry गुरू पासीदास विश्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, विलासपुर 495009 (छ.ग.)

Bitacour 495009 (C.G.) a g c 4

# TABLE OF CONTENTS

Entry	Content	Page No.
1.	Introduction	07
2.	Historical Perspective	08
3.	Nanoparticles Synthesis Approach	10
4.	Synthesis Methods	14
5.	Synthetic paths for MOx Based NPs	19
6.	Techniques of Characterization of Products	20
7.	Antimicrobial properties of ZnO NPs	24
8.	Conclusion	27
9	Reference	28

# Review on Electrochemical detection of Myoglobin at modified electrode.

A Project Report Submitted to Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur, C.G.



In partial fulfillment of the requirement for the degree of

Bachelor of Science in Chemistry

Submitted by Nikhil Kumar Sahu BSc 6th Sem Enrollment No .-GGV/21/07036 Roll No. 21103136

Supervisor Dr. Uday Pratap Azad Assistant Professor Department of Chemistry Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

May 2024

# Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

(A Central University established under Central Universities Act 2009)

Prof. Goutam K. Patra Head of the Department



Department of Chemistry Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya Bilaspur - 495009, C.G.

# FORWARDING CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that Mr. Nikhil Kumar Sahu has completed the project work entitled as "Electrochemical Deterction Of Myoglobin At Modified Electrodes "under the supervision of Dr. Uday Pratap Azad, for the partial fulfillment of required degree of "Bachelor of Science in Chemistry".

To the best of my knowledge and belief of the project

- 1) is original and has not been submitted anywhere for award of any degree.
- 2) Fulfills the requirement of the Ordinance relating to the B.Sc. degree of the university.

I recommend the project report be forwarded to the respective examiners for evaluation.

Date: 19/05/24

Place: Bilaspur, C.G.

Signature of the HoD

रसायन शास्त्र विभाग Doct of Chamistry

गुल घालीदास विश्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, विलासपुर 495009 (छ.ग.)

Bilaspur 495009 (C.G.)

# TABLE OF CONTENTS

Entry	Content	Page No.
1.	Introduction	07
2.	Structure of Myoglobin	07-09
3.	Importance of Myoglobin	09-11
4.	Electrochemical detection of Myoglobin	11-13
5.	Modified electrode	13-19
6.	Electrochemical detection Of Myoglobin at modified electrode	19-21
7.	Result and discussion	21-22
8.	Conclusion	23
9.	Reference	24

THE PARTY AND A

# Colourimetric Detection probe for Cu2+ions based on schiffs base.

A Project Report Submitted to

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur, C.G.



In partial fulfillment of the requirement for the degree of

Bachelor of Science in Chemistry

Submitted by Nikita Jageshwarlal Nayak

BSC 6 Sem
Enrollment No.
Ggv/21/07037
Roll No.21103137

Dr. Niraj Kumari
Assistant Professor
Department of Chemistry
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

# Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

(A Central University established under Central Universities Act 2009)

Prof. Goutam K. Patra Head of the Department



Department of Chemistry Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya Bilaspur - 495009, C.G.

# FORWARDING CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that Nikita Jageshwarlal Nayak has completed the project work entitled as "Colorimetric detection probe for copper 2+ions based on a Schiffs base" under the supervision of Dr. Niraj Kumari, for the partial fulfillment of required degree of Bachelor of Science in Chemistry".

To the best of my knowledge and belief of the project

- 1) is original and has not been submitted anywhere for award of any
- 2) Fulfills the requirement of the Ordinance relating to the M.Sc. degree of the university.

I recommend the project report be forwarded to the respective examiners for evaluation.

Date: 19/05/2024

Place: Bilaspur, C.G.

एसायन क्रांस्त्र शिधान

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavid विलासपुर 495009 (छ.ग.) Bilaspur 495009 (C.G.)

# TABLE OF CONTENTS

Entry	Content	Page No.	
	Introduction	01	
1.	Chemical sensor	02-07	
3.	Chemosonsor	07	
4.	Preparation of schiffs base and characterization	9	
5.	Reagents and apparatus	12	
6.	Results and discussion	14.	
7.	UV visible spectroscopy measurements	15	
8.	1HNMR measurements	17	
9.	Conclusion	19	
10.	Reference	20	



# GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA,BILASPUR(C.G.) INDIA

( A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

# PROJECT REPORT

ON

"SYNTHESIS AND SWELLING BEHAVIOUR OF DIFFERENT HYDROGELS BASED ON SUGARCANE BAGGASE"

Submitted for

Partial fulfillment of the requirement for the degree of

# BACHELOR OF SCIENCE (HONS'S)

IN

# CHEMISTRY

UNDER THE GUIDENCE OF-

DR, ARTI SRIVASTAVA

Associate Professor

Department of Chemistry

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

Bilaspur(C.G.) 495001,INDIA

SUBMITTED BY

MS. NIKITA KURREY

B.Sc. Chemistry VI Sem

Roll No.- 21103138



# GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA,BILASPUR(C.G.) INDIA

( A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

# DECLARATION

I hereby declare that the work presented in the project entitled "Synthesis and Swelling behaviour of different hydrogel based on sugarcane baggase" submitted to the partial fulfillment of Bachelor of Science in Chemistry(Hon's) has been performed in the Department of Chemistry,Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), under the guidance of Dr. Arti Srivastava is trully carried out by me.

PERPERPERPERPERPERPERPER

The literature review work presented in this project dissertation remains of Department of Chemistry, Guru Ghasidas intellectual property Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur(C.G.)

Nikita Kurrey

B.Sc. VI Sem

Roll no.- 21103138



# GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR(C.G.) INDIA

( A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

# CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project entitled, "Synthesis and Swelling behaviour of different hydrogel based on sugarcane baggase" submitted by Miss Nikita Kurrey in the partial fulfillment for the requirements for the award of Bachelor of Science Degree in Chemistry at Department of Chemistry, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya (A Central University), Bilaspur (C.G.)495009, India. It is an authentic work carried out by her under my supervision and guidance.

To the best of my knowledge, the matter embodied in the project has not been submitted to any other University/Instituté for the award of Degree or Diploma.

Dr. Arti Srivastava

Associate Professor

Department of Chemistry

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

Bilaspur (C.G.)



# GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR(C.G.) INDIA

( A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

# APPROVAL CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project entitled, "Synthesis and Swelling behaviour of different hydrogel based on sugarcane baggase" submitted by Miss Nikita Kurrey is approved for the award of Bachelor of Science (Hon's) in Chemistry.

STATE Hoad
THOSE PROPERTY
THE STATE OF THE S

Prof.Goutam Kumar Patra

Head of Department

Department of Chemistry

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

Bilaspur (C.G.)

# CONTENT

-		4.00-04	Section 1	A Company
	Ι'n	trod	nici	non
		uvu		

1.1 Classification of Hydrogel

# 2.Experimental

- 2.1 Materials
- 2.2 Synthesis of Different Hydrogels
  - 2.2.1 Isolation of Cellulose from Sugarcane Baggase
  - 2.2.2 Synthesis of Cellulose-PVA-Glyoxal hydrogel
  - 2.2.3 Synthesis of Cellulose-PVA-Glutaraldehyde Hydrogel
  - 2.2.4 Synthesis of Cellulose-Glutaraldehyde Hydrogel
- 2.3 Characterization of hydrogel
  - 2.3.1 FTIR analysis of different hydrogels

# 3.Result and Discussion

3.1 Swelling behaviour of hydrogels

### 4.Conclusion

## 5.Reference

# Synthesis and study of collidal solution of Ag-Nanoparticle

Dissertation project submitted

To

# DEPARTEMENT OF CHEMISTRY GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA ,BILASPUR

By

### Nilesh Behra

Er. No :GGV/21/07039 Roll No. -21103139

Under the supervision of

Dr.Khemchand Dewangan



Sub-us- Copy

DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY
GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA
BILASHPUR (C.G.)

2024

10.8hr/2/24



# Department of Chemistry

# Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

(A Central university established by central university act 2009 no.25 of 2009)

### CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the dissertation entitled "Synthesis and study of collidal solution of Ag-Nanoparticle" is based on the work done and being submitted by Nilesh Behra bearing Roll no.-21103139. Enrollment no.-GGV/21/07039 to the Department of Chemistry, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya (A Central University) for the award of the degree of Bachelor of Science in Chemistry, is a record of Bonafede research work carried out by him under mysupervision and Guidance. The matter presented in this dissertation has not been submitted for the award of any other degree of this or any other students and it represents entirely an independent work of the candidate.

The matter presented in this dissertation has not been submitted for the award of any other degree of this or any other students and it represents entirely an independent work of the candidate.

Signature of Supervisor

Head of the Department

अध्यक्ष/Hoad स्रायन ग्रास्त्र विश्वन Depti. of Chawlitry

पुरू पासीदास विकारिकालंब, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, विकारापुर 495009 (ए.स.) Braspur 495009 (C.G.)

# TABLE OF CONTENTS

Chapter-1		Introduction
	1.1	What is nanoparticle
	1.2	Importance of silver nanoparticle (AgNPs)
	1.3	Properties of Silver Nanoparticle
Chapter-2		Experimental Procedure and Characterization Method
	2.1	Materials and Methods
	2.2	Characterization Method
Chapter-3		Result and Discussion
Chapter-4		Application
Chapter-5		Conclusion
Chanter-6		Reference

# Ionic Liquids: A promising Green Solvent in Organic Synthesis

A Project Submitted to

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.)



In partial fulfillment

For the award of the degreed

Bachelor of Science

in

Chemistry

By

**Payal Patel** 

Under the Guidance of

Dr. Subhash Banerjee

Research center

Department of Chemistry,

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G)

May 2024



## FORWARDING CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that Miss. Payal Patel has carried out the project in the Department of Chemistry, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya (A Central university), Bilaspur (C.G.) on the topic "Ionic Liquids: A promising Green Solvent in Organic Synthesis". This project is submitted for the partial fulfilment of requirements for the degree of B.Sc. in Chemistry and forwarded to examiner for evolution.

I wish her every success in her life.

Signature of the HOD day

Dr. Goutam Kulliar Palishwavidyelaya

Bilaspur (C.G)

-115

THE R

# TABLE OF CONTENTS

SL No	Topic	Page No.
Chapter-1:	Introduction of Green Chemistry	1-1
Chapter 1.1.	I-traduction	2-2
1.2.	Principles of green chemistry	3-4
Chapter-2:	Green solvent in Organic Synthesis	5-5
2.1.	Introduction	6-7
2.2.	Water as green solvent	7-12
2.3.	Fluorous Solvent	
2.4.	Ionic liquid	
2.5.	Organic Carbonates	
2.6.	Supercritical carbon dioxide	
2.7.	Biosolvent	
Chapter-3:	Ionic Liquid	13-13
3.1.	Introduction	14-17
3.2.	Structure of ionic liquid	18-18
3.3.	Advantage and Characteristics of ionic liquids	19-19
3.4.	Properties	20-21
	3.4.1. Properties of ionic liquid with solvent use	20-21
	3.4.2. Purity ionic liquids	21-21
	Different generation of ionic liquids	22-24
3.5.		22-22
	3.5.1.First generation	23-23
	3.5.2. Second generation	23-24
	3.5.3. Third generation	25-25
3.6.	Catalytic reaction	25-25
3.7.	Stability of nanocatalysts in an ionic liquid medium	
	Salvana	25-25
3.8,	Solvent	25-25
3.9,	Electrochemistry	26-26
3.10	Liquid- Liquid extraction	20-20
	same - attentioneration (Fig. )	glpage

9 1100	Method for the synthesis of ionic liquids	27.4
3.11	3.1   ]. Alkyation	27-31
100mm	C1001-249-51-762 99	27-27
well live	3.11.2.Anion exchange	27-27
	3.11.3 Solvent free synthesis	27-28
0).0	3.11.4 Synthesis of chiral ionic liquids	28-28
44	3.11.5 Synthesis of ionic liquid with a special performance	29-29
Chapter-4:	Conclusion	30-31
Chapter-5:	Reference	32-36

10 | Page

# Getting flourocence profile result with homemade equipment

B.Sc. Project Report

Ву

Pooja Patel

(Enrollment No.: GGV/21/07041)



Department of Chemistry

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidayalaya

Bilaspur, 495001 (C.G.), India

### Certificate

It is to certify that the work in the project report titled "Getting flourocence profile result with homemade equipment" by Poota Pale has been approved under my supervision that this work has been submitted elsewhere.

GGU Bilaspur

19/05/2024

Dr. Khemchand Dewangan

Department of Chemistry

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidayalaya (C.G.)

Bilaspur, 495001 (C.G.)

Priof. G.K. Patra Head of Department

Department of Chemistry

STEELS / Hoad रसायनं शास्त्र विषानं Deptt. of Chemistry गुल पासीदास विस्वविद्यालय, Curu Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, बिलासपुर 495009 (छ.म.) Bilaspur 495009 (C.G.)

## **Table of Contents**

Cover Page

Statement

Certificate

Acknowledgements

**Table of Contents** 

	Page no
Abstract	1
Introduction	2-3
Theory MATERIALS AND REACTANTS	4-5 6
FLUOROMETER ASSEMBLY	7-8
Reagent Preparation	9
Result Further utilisation of the experiment	10 11-12
HAZARDS AND SAFETY CAUTIONS	17
Conclusion	18
Reference	19-20

# Impact of Organomercury On Human Health

A Project Report Submitted to

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur, C.G.



In partial fulfillment of the requirement for the degree of

Bachelor of Science in Chemistry

Submitted by

Pranjal sharma

B.Sc. 6th Sem

Enrollment No. GGV/21/07042 Roll No.- 21103142 Supervisor

Dr. Bijnaneswar Mondal

Assistant Professor

Department of Chemistry

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

May 2024



# Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

(A Central University established under Central Universities Act 2009)

Prof. Goutam K. Patra Head of the Department



Department of Chemistry Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya Bilaspur - 495009, C.G.

#### FORWARDING CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that Mr. Pranjal sharma has completed the project work entitled as "Impact of Organomercury on Human Health" under the supervision of Dr. Bijnaneswar Mondal, for the partial fulfillment of required degree of "Bachelor of Science in Chemistry".

To the best of my knowledge and belief of the project

- 1) is original and has not been submitted anywhere for award of any degree.
- 2) Fulfills the requirement of the Ordinance relating to the B.Sc degree of the university.

I recommend the project report be forwarded to the respective examiners for evaluation.

Date: 19/05/24

Place: Bilaspur, C.G.

Signature of the HoD अध्यक्ष/Hand रशायन शास्त्र विपान Deptt. of Chomistry गुरु घासीवास विश्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, विनासपुर 495009 (छ.ग.) Bilaspur 495009 (C.G.)

## TABLE OF CONTENTS

Entry	Content	Page No.
1.	Introduction	7-8
2.	Methylation of mercury	8-10
3.	Effects of Organomercury on Human body	10-12
4.	Mechanism of toxicity	13-15
5.	Toxicokinetics of Methylmercury	16-17
6.	Symptoms	17-18
7.	Treatment of methyl mercury poisoning	19-20
8.	Conclusion	20-21
9.	Reference	21-22

#### A Project Report On

# A REVIEW ON THE REMOVAL OF HEAVY METALS USING NANOCOMPOSITES

In partial fulfillment degree Of B.Sc. Chemistry VI Semester (Session: 2021-24)



#### Department of Chemistry

Guru Ghasidas vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), INDIA

(A central University Established by the central Universities Act 2009 No.25 of 2009)

SUPERVISEDBY-

Dr. Charu Arora

Professor

.

2000000000

Department of Chemistry Guru ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya Bilaspur (C.G), 495009,INDIA PRATIBHA YADAV
Roll No.21103144
Enrollment no-GGV/21/07044



#### Department of Chemistry Quon Chasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.)

(A Central University Established by Central Universities Act 2009) No. 25 of 2009)

#### CERTIFICATE

This is to config that Branthian Vanion has carried out this literature survey-based project under Try supervision in the Department of Chemistry, Quan Chesiales Visit was infrality at Billington (C.G.) "satisegmentate grise statem qued'in lawrater she an wiver A" ingr'sh' sh

She has worked diligently, methodically and collected iterature sincerely and carefully.

To the best of our knowledge, the work presented in this project is original and has not been submitted anywhere. I recommend the project report to financial to the respective examiners for evaluation. I wish every success in her career and life.

**经**的加工基本的

R.Sc. Chomistry

SUPERVISED BY Dr.Chara Amen

Pholisson.

Department of Chemistry

GGC Bilespur (C/G)



#### Department of Chemistry

Guru Ghashidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur(C.G.) 495009 [INDIA]

(A Central University established by the Act of Parliament2009 No. 25 of (2009)

#### FORWARDING CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that PRATIBHA YADAV has carried out under graduation dissertation project work on "A REVIEW ON THE REMOVAL OF HEAVY METALS USING NANOCOMPOSITES" under the supervision of Prof. Charu Arora. This project work is submitted for the partial fulfillment of the required degree in chemistry and forwarded to the examiner for evaluation.

सध्यक्ष / Need एटापन शास्त्र म of Cl गुरू पार्तादास विश्वविद्यालय, Guru Crasidas Vishwavidyalaya, विकारतपुर 495009 (ए.स.) Bilaspar 465009 (Ç.G.)

HEAD OF DEFARTMENT

Prof. Gautam Kumar Patra

DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY

GGV BILASPUR(C.G.)

# "SchiffBase As A Sensor Of Mercury"

A Project ReportSubmittedto

Guru GhasidasVishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur, C.G.



In parious fulfilliment of the requirement for the degree of

Bachelor's of Science in Chemistry

#### Submitted by

Your Name: Rahul Kumar

Dewangan B.Sc.6<sup>th</sup>sem

-3

Enrollment No. GGV/21/07047 Roll No.21103147 Supervisor

Dr.NirajKumari Singh

Assistant Professor

Department of Chemistry

Guru GhasidasVishwavidyalaya

# Guru GhasidasVishwavidyalaya

(A Central University established under Central Universities Act 2009)

Prof. Goutam K.Patra Head of the Department



Department of Chemistry
Guru GhasidasVishwavidyalaya
Bilaspur-495009, C.G.

## FORWARDINGCERTIFICATE

This is to certify that Mr. Rahul Kumar Dewaganhas completed the project work entitled as "Schiff Base As a Sensor Of Metal" under the supervision of DrNirajKumari Singh, for the partial fulfillment of required degree of "Batchler of Science in Chemistry".

To the best of my knowledge and belief of the project

- is original and has not been submitted anywhere for award of any degree.
- Fulfills the requirement of the Ordinance relating to the B sc. degree of the university.

I recommend the project report be forwarded to the respective examiners for evaluation.

Date:

19-05-24

Place: Bilaspur & Gignature of the HoD

रसायन शास्त्र विभाग Depti of Chamistry

पुन धासीवास विश्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalay विकासपुर 495009 (छ.प.) Bilaspur 495009 (С.G.)

# Table of content :-

S.N.	Topic	Page no.
1.	Introduction	7-9
2.		
	Chemical Sensor	9-12
3.	Chemosensor	13-14
4.	Detection of Hg via Schiff Probe	14-15
5.	Fluorescent Graph	15-17
6.	Synthesis Reactions for Detection if Mercury	17-20
7.	Conclusion	20-21



# DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY GURU GHASIDAS VISWAVIDYALAYA BILASPUR

(A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act, 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

#### A PROJECT REPORT ON

#### "DFT STUDY ON ANTIOXIDANT PROPERTIES OF PHYTOCHEMICAL (MYRICETIN)"

Bachelor of Science VI Semester

Session: 2023-2024

#### SUBMITTED TO

Dr. ASHISH KUMAR SINGH

(ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY

GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA

BILASPUR(C.G.)

#### SUBMITTED BY

RAHUL PATEL B.Sc. VI SEMESTER ROLL NO.-21103148

K = Shry / d/2/ Jug



# GURU GHASIDAS VISWAVIDYALAYA BILASPUR

(A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act, 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

#### FORWARDING CERTIFICATE

This is to Certify that the project work entitled "DFT STUDY ON ANTIOXIDANT PROPERTIES OF PHYTOCHEMICALS (MYRICETIN)" submitted by this project is submitted for the partial fulfillment of requirements for the degree of B.Sc. in chemistry and forwarded to the examiner for evaluation. I wish him every success in his life.

19/05/24 गरू धारीवास विश्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, (Signature of H.

Prof. G. K. PATRA

HEAD (DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY) (Signature of Student) RAHUL PATEL

#### CONTENTS

#### ABSTRACT

- 1.INTRODUCTION
- 2.PHYTOCHEMICALS
- 3.QUANTUM CHEMICAL METHODS

HF

DFT

- 4.GUASSIAN SOFTWARE
- **5.BASIS SETS**
- 6.MYRICETIN
- 7.INPUT AND OUTPUT FILES OF MYRICETIN
- 8.CONCLUSION
- FUTURE ASPECTS

REFRENCE

# A REVIEW ON UV & VISIBLE ABSORBTION SPECTRA OF NICKEL COMPLEX IONS

A Project Report Submitted to

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur, C.G.



In partial fulfillment of the requirement for the degree

**Bachelor of Science** 

in Chemistry

#### Submitted by

Your Name Rahul Sahade

B.Sc. 6th Sem

Enrollment No. GGV/21/07049

Roll No. 21103149

#### Supervisor

Dr. Khemchand Dewangan

Professor

Department of Chemistry

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

MAY 2024

Saha 100- copy

#### Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

(A Central University established under Central Universities Act 2009)

Prof. Goutam K. Patra Head of the Department



Department of Chemistry
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya
Bilaspur - 495009, C.G.

#### FORWARDING CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that Rahul Sahade has completed the project work entitled as "UV & Visible Absorbtion Spectra Of Nickel Complex Ions" under the supervision of Dr. Khemchand Dewangan, for the partial fulfillment of required degree of "Bachelor of Science in Chemistry".

To the best of my knowledge and belief of the project

- is original and has not been submitted anywhere for award of any degree.
- Fulfills the requirement of the Ordinance relating to the M.Sc. degree of the university.

I recommend the project report be forwarded to the respective examiners for evaluation.

Date: 19/05/24

Place: Bilaspur, C.G.

19.05.2024

Signature of the HoD

Owort of Charactry

gw cridian liveraness,

tem Ghandar Vishwavidyaleye,

Rangs 495009 (B.R.)

S.No.	Content	Page No.
1.	Introduction	1-3
2.	Theoretical Background	4-12
3.	Experimental Methods	13-15
4.	UV and Visible Absorption Spectra of Nickel Complexes	16
5.	Uv-Vis Spectrophotometer- Applications	17-18
6.	Discussion	18
8.	Conclusion	19
9.	References	19-20

# GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, KONI BILASPUR (C.G.)



# "SYNTHESIS OF PARACETAMOL"

Dissertation Report Submitted for the partial fulfillment

of the degree of

BACHELOR OF SCIENCE IN CHEMISTRY

BY

SAHIL SIDAR

ROLL NO. 21103152

2023-24

Under the supervision of

DR. K.C. DEWANGAN

PROFESSOR DEPT. OF CHEMISTRY

GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA

KONI BILASPUR- 495009 (C.G)



# DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY (GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA)

#### CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project report entitled "SYNTHESIS OF PARACETAMOL" done by SAHIL SIDAR Student of

B.Sc. CHEMISTRY VI Semester of Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

Bilaspur-495009 (C.G.)

SIGNATURE OF HOD

RESIDENT 195009 (B.T.)

B DR. G.K. PATRA

PROFESSOR DEPT. OF CHEMISTRY
GURU GHASIDA VISHWAVIDYALAYA
BILASPUR- 495009

DATE-19-05-24

PLACE - BILASPUR

KET - 19.05.2024

#### COUNTENTS

#### ABSTRACT

- 1. Introduction
- 2. Properties Of Paracetamol
- 3. History
- 4. Synthesis Of Paracetamol

Principle

Experiment

- 5. How Does Paracetamol Work?
- 6. Types Of Paracetamol
- 7. General Paracetamol Uses
- 8. Side Effects Of Paracetamol
- 9. How and when to take paracetamol

10.Conclusion

REFERENCE

# A REVIEW PROJECT ON



# Electrochemical sensor for detection of the dopamine.

In partial fulfillment of the requirement for the degree of BSC chemistry

Dissertation Report

Submitted by: Shiwani Rai ROLL NO. 21103154

Under the supervision of

DR. UDAY P. AZAD

ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA KONI BILASPUR- 495009 (C.G.

## CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project report entitled "electrochemical sensor for detecting dopamine" done by Shiwani Rai of B.Sc. CHEMISTRY VI Semester of Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya Bilaspur-495009 (C.G.)



DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY

(GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA)

SIGNATURE OF GUIDE

DR. UDAY P. AZAD

ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR

GGV KONI BILASPUR- 495009 (C.G.)

STUST/Head venue sires fivers Deptt. of Chombstry

DR. G.K. PATRAC.G.)

PROFESSOR DEPT. OF CHEMISTRY

**GGV BILASPUR 495009** 

DATE-

10. Shuntiger

#### Content.

- Introduction.
- Role of dopamine in our body.
- Biological functions and structure.
- Health condition associate with high and low level of dopamine.
- Role of dopamine in recreational drugs.
- Electrochemical sensor.
- Electrochemical detection.
- Types of sensor.
- Advantages.
- Limitations.
- How to detect dopamine.
- Dopamine electrochemical sensor on platinum silver graphene.
- · Conclusion .
- Reference.



#### GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR (C.G.) INDIA

( A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

#### A

#### PROJECT REPORT

ON

"REDOX INITIATED SYNTHESIS AND CHARACTERIZATION OF CARRAGEENAN AND ACRYLIC ACID BASED GRAFT COPOLYMER"

#### Submitted for

Partial fulfilment of the requirement for the degree of

#### BACHELOR OF SCIENCE (HON'S)

IN

#### CHEMISTRY

UNDER THE GUIDANCE OF -

DR. ARTI SRIVASTAVA

Associate Professor

Department of Chemistry

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

Bilaspur (C.G.) 495001, INDIA

SUBMITTED BY-

MS. SRISHTI YADAV

B.Sc. Chemistry VI Sem.

Roll no. - 211103160

K. 8 prof 19105/14



#### GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR (C.G.)

( A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

#### DECLARATION

I hereby declare that the work presented in the project entitled Redox initiated synthesis and characterization of Carrageenan and Acrylic Acid based Graft Copolymer subbmitted to partial fulfillment of Bachelor of Science in Chemistry (Hon's) has been performed in the Department of Chemistry, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), under the guidance of Dr. Arti Srivastava is truly carried out by me.

The literature review work presented in this project dissertation remains intellectual property of Department of Chemistry, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.).

Srishti Yaday

B.Sc. Chemistry VI Sem.

Roll No. 21103160



#### GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR (C.G.) INDIA

( A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

#### CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project entitled, "Redox initiated synthesis and characterization of Carrageenan and Acrylic Acid based Graft Copolymer" submitted by Miss Srishti Yadav in the partial fulfilment for the requirements for the award of Bachelor of Science Degree in Chemistry at Department of Chemistry, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya (A Central University), Bilaspur (C.G.) 495001, India is an authentic work carried out by her under my supervision and guidance.

To the best of my knowledge, the matter embodied in the project has not been submitted to any other University / Institute for the award of Degree or Diploma.

Dr. Arti Srivastava

Associate Professor

Department of Chemistry

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

Bilaspur (C.G.)



#### GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR (C.G.) INDIA

( A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

#### APPROVAL CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project entitled, "Redox initiated synthesis and characterization of Carrageenan and Acrylic Acid based Graft Copolymer" submitted by Miss Srishti Yadav is approved for the award of Bachelor of Science (Hon's) in Chemistry.

Prof. Goutam Kumar Patra

Head of Department

Department of Chemistry

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

Bilaspur (C.G.)

#### TABLE OF CONTENTS

- 1. Introduction
  - a. Properties of carrageenan
  - b. Application of carrageenan
  - c. Copolymer and its types
- 2. Starting materials
- 3. Synthesis
- 4. Result and discussion
  - a. UV- Analysis
  - b. FTIR Analysis
  - c. XRD Analysis
  - d. SEM Analysis
- 5. Conclusion
- 6. References

A REVIEW ON

# DETECTION OF ZN<sup>2+</sup>IONS USING SCHIFF BASE PROBE



DISSERTATION REPORT SUBMITTED FOR THE PARTIAL FULFILMENT OF THE DEGREE OF

# BACHELOR OF SCIENCE IN CHEMISTRY

DR NIRAJ KUMARI

DEPARTMENT Of CHEMISTRY
GURU GHASIDAS
VISHWAVIDYALAYA,
BILASPUR
CHHATTISGARH, INDIA

SIDDHARTH SIMGH CHOUHAN

Enrollment No.- GGV/21/07056

SESSION 2023-24

1 | Page

## CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project report entitled "A review on DETECTION OF Zn2+ IONS USING SCHIFF BASE PROBE" done by SIDDHARTH SINGH CHOUHAN Student of B.Sc. CHEMISTRY VI Semester of GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA BILASPUR-495009 (C.G.)



DEPARTMENT Of CHEMISTRY GURU GHASIDAS UNIVERSITY, BILASPUR CHHATTISGARH, INDIA

Signature of Supervisor

Dr. Niraj Kumari

Department of Chemistry

GGV, Bilaspur

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaye,
Prof: G.K.Patra)

Department of Chemistry

GGV, Bilaspur

## **Table of Contents**

Certificate

Declaration

**Abstract** 

Acknowledgement

- 1. Introduction
- 2. Schiff Base as a probe

Conclusion

References



dissertation report submitted for the partial fulfilment of the degree of

# BACHELOR OF SCIENCE IN CHEMISTRY

BY

SURAJCHAND SURJEET ROLL NO - 21103161 2023 - 2024 under the supervision of DR. SURYABHAN SINGH ASSISTANT PROFESSOR

GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA KONI BILASPUR - 495009 (CG)

# CERTIFICATE

student of BSC CHEMISTRY VI Semester of GURU GHASIDAS METAL CARBONYL COMPLEX "done by SURAJCHAND SURJEET This is to certify that the project report entitled "A review on TRANSITION VISHWAVIDYALAYA Bilaspur 495009



DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY (GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA)

Guru Ghasidas Vishwayidasinya.
SIGNATIRESOP HOB

DR. GK PATRA
PROFESSOR DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY
GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA
BILASPUR (CG) 495009

PLACE-

SIGNATURE OF GUIDE

SIGNATURE OF GUIDE
DR SURYABHAN SINGH
ASSISTANT PROFESSOR

GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA

Dr. Bryspalkhed, Siggar
Assistant Professor
Department of Chemistry
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya
(A Central University)
Bilaspur (C.G.) 495009

# CONTENTS

- (1) Introduction
- Synthesis of transition metal carbonyl complex of group six metal 6
- Synthesis of transition metal carbonyl complex of group seven metal (3)
- Synthesis of transition metal carbonyl complex of group eight metal £
- Synthesis of transition metal carbonyl complex of group nine metal (5)
- Synthesis of transition metal carbonyl complex of group group ten metal (9)
- Application of transition metal carbonyl complex 0

## Review on Plastic Waste Management in Centre Zone of Chhattisgarh

A Project Report Submitted

to

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur



In partial fulfillment of the requirement for the degree of

Bachelor of Science in Chemistry

Submitted by

Usha Sidar

Supervisor

Dr. Bharat Lal Sahu

Department of Chemistry

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur-495009 (C.G.)

(2024)

## Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

A Central University established under Central Universities Act 2009)

Dr. G. K. Patra

Department of Chemistry

Professor & Head M.Sc., Ph.D.

Former Dean, School of Physical Sciences



Guru Ghasidas University Bilaspur-495009, CG, India

d.

patra29in a vahoo co in

+91-7587312992 +91-9433378801

Ref. No.

Bilaspur, Date:

#### FORWARDING CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that Usha Sidar has completed the project work entitled "Review on Plastic Waste Management in Centre Zone of Chhattisgarh" under the supervision of Dr. Bharat Lal Sahu, for the partial fulfillment of required degree of "Bachelor of Science" and forwarded to the Examiner for evaluation.

I wish her every success in the future life.

Date: 19/05/29

Place: Bilaspur

Signature of the Head

Oppt. of Chambery

ges unitare forduners,

Guru Ghankhas Vishwavidyalaya,

ferrege 495009 (B.A.)

Ultratur 495009 (C.G.)

#### INDEX

S. No.	Content	Page No.
1.	Summary	ì
2.	Introduction	2-7
3.	Methodology	7-11
4.	Data Collection	11-19
5.	Outcomes of the Proposed Work	19-20
6.	Conclusion	20
7.	References	20-22

#### GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR (C.G.)



#### Dissertation Report Submitted for the partial fulfillment

of the degree of

#### BACHELOR OF SCIENCE IN CHEMISTRY

BY

VATAN KURRE

ROLL NO. 21103164

2023-24

Under the supervision of

DR. S.K. SINGH

ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR

GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA

KONI BILASPUR- 495009 (C.G.)

#### CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project report entitled "A review on POLYMER DEGRADATION" done by VATAN KURRE Student of B.Sc. CHEMISTRY VI Semester of Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya Bilaspur-495009 (C.G.)



#### DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY

(GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA)

Depth (Charles)

go willers freshered,
Buru Charless Visheavidyalaya,
florida 495000 (17.1)

SIGNATURE OF HOD

DR. G.K. PATRA

PROFESSOR DEPT. OF CHEMISTRY

GURU GHASIDA VISHWAVIDYALAYA

BILASPUR-495009

DATE - 19 105724

PLACE - BILASPUR

#### GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, KONI BILASPUR (C.G.)



Dissertation Report Submitted for the partial fulfillment
of the degree of
BACHELOR OF SCIENCE IN CHEMISTRY
BY

VIKASH PATEL ROLL NO. 21103166 2023-24

Under the supervision of
DR. K.C. DEWANGAN
PROFESSOR DEPT. OF CHEMISTRY
GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA
KONI BILASPUR- 495009 (C.G

#### CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project report entitled "A review on EXTRACTION OF CAFFEINE FROM TEA LEAF" done by VIKASH PATEL Student of

B.Sc. CHEMISTRY VI Semester of Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

Bilaspur-495009 (C.G.)



DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY
(GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA)

आध्यक्ष / Head रक्षणन शास्त्र विचल Depti. of Chamistry

SIGNATURE OF HOD

DR. G.K. PATRA

PROFESSOR DEPT. OF CHEMISTRY
GURU GHASIDA VISHWAVIDYALAYA
BILASPUR- 495009

DATE - 19-05-2024

PLACE - BILASPUR



#### CONTENTS

**ABSTRACT** 

INTRODUCTION

CHEMICAL STRUCTURE AND PROPERTIES OF CAFFEINE

**HOW DOES CAFFEINE WORKS** 

EXTRACTION

MATERIALS AND METHODS

RESULTS AND OBSERVATIONS

DISCUSSION

CONCLUSION

REFERENCES

# GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA BILASPUR (C.G.)



# DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY DISSERTATION ON SOIL POLLUTION

(Partial fulfillment of the requirement for the degree)

#### **SUBMITTED BY**

YOGESH BANJARE

ROLL NO. - 21103167

ENROLL. NO. - GGV/21/07067

B.SC. (HONS.) - VI SEMESTER

#### **GUIDED BY**

Dr. S. K. SINGH

Associate professor

L'Springs



## GURU GHASIDAS VISWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR (C.G.)

(A Central university established by Central University Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

#### CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that dissertation report on <u>SOIL POLLUTION</u> an authentic record of study reviewed by Yogesh Banjare a student of B.Sc. chemistry VI semester, Department of Chemistry of this university.

Dr. Gautam Patra

Professor and Head of Department

Department of Chemistry

Gura Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

Da 1915/24

Email: patra29in@yahoo.co.in

Mobile No: 7587312992

Place: Bilaspur